Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held at 7.00 pm, 21st May 2012, at the Pavilion, Creigiau Recreation Ground
PRESENT: -

Councillors: 

John Harrison (Chairman), Wynford Ellis Owen, Clare Bath,





Nikki Howard, Stuart Thomas, Sara Pickard, Christine Priday,




Philippa Hill-John, Jeanette Troughton, Chris James & 






Graham Thomas
APOLOGIES: -
Councillor:

Sandie Rosser
14
To Receive Councillor’s Declaration of Acceptance of Office. 
The Clerk confirmed that he received the ‘Declaration of Acceptance of Office’ from all Councillors.
15
To Elect a Chairman of the Council.
Cllr Harrison invited members to nominate a new Chairman.  Cllr Stuart Thomas proposed Cllr Owen; this was seconded by Cllr Priday and agreed by all.  Cllr Harrison invited Cllr Owen to take the chair.
16
To receive the Chairman’s Declaration of Acceptance of Office.

The Clerk confirmed that he had received the ‘Declaration of Acceptance of Office’ from the Chairman.
17
To Elect a Vice-Chairman of the Council.

The Chairman invited nominations for the post of Vice-Chairman.  Cllr Priday nominated Cllr Harrison; this was seconded by Cllr Stuart Thomas and agreed by all.  
18
To receive any amendments or additions to Councillor’s Registration(s) of Interest
The Clerk advised that he had received some ‘Registrations of Interest’ and asked those Councillors who had not yet done so to forward completed forms to him in due course.  Cllr Stuart Thomas congratulated the Clerk on the ‘welcome packs’ for each Councillors and asked that it be noted in the minutes that each pack contained the following: a copy of Standing Orders; The Code of Conduct; The Dignity at Work, Bullying & Harassment Policy; the Financial Regulations and an article entitled ‘The Role of Councillors.’
19
To Appoint Statutory and Standing Committees.
The Clerk had provided a list of the Committees, their members and existing vacancies.  The list also indicated suggested dates for meetings, which would all be at the Council Offices.  The Chairman and Vice Chairman are ex-officio members of all the Council’s committees and the following was agreed:
Internal Committees
a) The Estates & Open Spaces Committee would comprise of Cllrs Harrison, Priday, Bath, Howard, Graham Thomas and Stuart Thomas.  The first meeting was agreed to be at 7pm on Monday 2nd July 2012.

b) The Staffing Committee would comprise of Cllrs Hill-John, Stuart Thomas, Harrison and Priday.  The first meeting was agreed to be at 7pm on Monday 29th October 2012.

c) The Buildings Committee would comprise of Cllrs Rosser, Troughton, Howard, Jones and Stuart Thomas. The first meeting was agreed to be at 7pm on Monday 1st October 2012.

d) The Disciplinary/Grievance Committee would comprise of Cllrs Priday, Stuart Thomas, Harrison, Hill-John and James.

e) The Appeals Committee would comprise of any three members from the remaining Councillors who are not members of either the Staffing or Disciplinary/Grievance Committees.

f) The Internal Audit Committee would comprise of Cllrs Stuart Thomas and Bath. 

External Bodies
g) Pentyrch Primary School Governing Body.  Councillor Harrison was mid-term as the PCC representative. 

h) Creigiau Primary School Governing Body.  Councillor Stuart Thomas was mid-term as the PCC representative.

i) Gwaelod y Garth School Governing Body.  Cllr Rosser wished to stand down from this role and Cllr James was nominated to take her place. 

j) Pentyrch Sports Association.  Cllr Harrison and Cllr Pickard were nominated to represent the PCC as Trustees of the PSA.  

k) CRAMC.  All Councillors were members of CRAMC and should attend the meetings.  
l) Pentyrch Village Hall.  Cllr Bath was nominated to be the PCC representative.  

m) Gwaelod y Garth Village Hall.  Cllr Rosser was nominated to be the PCC representative.

n) Pentyrch Neighbourhood Watch.  Cllrs Harrison and Troughton were nominated to be the PCC representatives. 

o) Taffs Well (Cemex) Quarry Liaison.  It was agreed that PCC representation would be Cllrs Hill-John, Bath, Rosser and the Clerk representing the PCC.

p) Good Neighbours.  Cllr Rosser would continue to be the PCC representative.
q) One Voice Wales.  It was agreed that PCC representation would be Cllrs Howard and Thomas. 

20
To consider any subscription falling to be paid annually
Cllr Stuart Thomas proposed the subscriptions be paid when they became due.  This was seconded by Cllr Howard and agreed.
21
To inspect any Deeds and Trust instruments in the custody of the Council
The Clerk advised this information had been circulated as part of the accounts.  
22
To consider the Council’s Annual Accounts
Cllr Stuart Thomas proposed the Accounts were accepted, this was seconded by Cllr Jones and agreed by all.  The Chairman signed the accounts.
23
To consider the question of whether the pay and conditions of service of existing employees of the 
Council shall be reviewed.
The Clerk explained the current situation and that no pay award had been made since 2009/10.  It was agreed that any pay rise awarded in 2012/13 would be accepted and back-dated to 1st April 2012.
24
To agree the ‘Governance Statement’ on the Annual return to the External Auditor
The Chairman read out the Governance Statement which was agreed by all Councillors. 

25
To consider the requirement for new signatories to the Council Bank Account.
The Clerk advised that four new signatories were required for the Council account to replace Cllrs Penri Williams, Eric Priday, Gill Rees and Sheila Dafis.  Any new signatories should be available to the Clerk during his working day.  Councillors Christine Priday, Jeanette Troughton, Clare Bath and Brynmor Jones agreed to be new signatories, along with the existing signatories Cllrs Stuart Thomas and John Harrison.  The Clerk advised that he would contact all signatories individually as detailed information was required from each signatory to comply with the money laundering legislation.  
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 7.30 pm
Chair_____________________________________________

Date______________________________________________
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